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March 13, 2019 

 

 

Mayor and Council Members, 

City of London, 

300 Dufferin Avenue, 

London, ON 

 

Re: London Downtown Business Association 

 

 

Your Worship and Members of Council: 

 

We are reaching out to you today to provide you with background information and context on the 

London Downtown Business Association and MainStreet London prompted by the resolution passed by 

council on March 5, 2019 that deferred the approval of our board. 

 

Business Improvement Areas (BIA’s) were created in 1970 in the Bloor West Area by Alex Ling. There are 

now over 500 in Canada and over 2500 in North America. 

 

BIA’s are mandated as follows: 

 

• Area Marketers. Inclusive of the entire area and not individual businesses 

• Public Realm Investors 

• Event Facilitators 

• Policy Advocates 

 

As a member driven organization representing over 1600 members, we take very seriously the mission 

of working together to serve and be the voice of our members and to help create a more vibrant and 

prosperous downtown. This includes a commitment to openness, transparency and communication with 

members, community partners and the City of London. 

 

The responsibility of stewarding the Downtown London organization both strategically and financially, is 

governed by our volunteer Board of Directors. We operate with rigorous controls and accountabilities, 

according to City mandated by-laws, with financials that are audited annually by KPMG. As defined in 

our 2016 strategic plan – attached to this letter - advocacy on behalf of members and our downtown is 

one of our four key priorities. Over the past few years, our advocacy has  
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included regular member surveys, at times conducted by third party partners, ongoing communication 

through email, in-person visits, open houses and meetings to ensure that our members hear from us, 

have the opportunity to provide input and know about the successes of our downtown. 

 

The LDBA has been dealing with some member frustration and issues since late 2018. Our past and 

proposed Boards, members at large and staff have all been working together through these challenges 

in an open and transparent manner.  An Ad Hoc committee was requested by some of our members and 

has been established to review our by-laws and policies with an anticipated report in June of 2019. 

 

We fully acknowledge that the City by-law # CP-2 (created in 2014 when we expanded our boundary) 

states that our board consists of 9 members and we presented 13 for approval (12 plus the past chair 

who will vacate the position when a new chair is internally elected.) While this seems like a glaring 

disregard for the Municipal by-law, it has been our practice to operate under our local by-laws which 

allow for 12 plus a City Councillor as we have been for the past 20 plus years.  We will remain governed 

by our existing board and approach any by-law changes and future appointees at the conclusion of the 

Ad Hoc Committee’s findings.  

 

To continue moving London’s Downtown forward with positive momentum having everyone working 

together, we respectfully request that Council approve our draft budget which is being presented to 

Corporate Service Committee on March 19, 2019.  

 

Our 2019 goals and operational plan include the following which will be impacted with a delayed budget 

decision: 

 

• Launch our highly anticipated recruitment plan  

• Construction mitigation and communication activities 

• Distribution of Downtown Dollars which put money directly into the tills of our members 

• Sponsor and seed funding for new and ongoing festivals and cultural events 

• Activation of Downtown spaces and places 

• Funding façade grants or tenant improvement loans  

• Providing member education programs 

• Installing plants and other beautification or public realm investments such as murals 

• Hiring SuperGuides 

• Marketing and advertising campaigns outside of social media 

• Additional small business supports 
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We have been incorrectly and unfairly portrayed as an organization that does not have its house in 

order. This could not be further from the truth. 

 

We are available and willing to answer any questions you may have now or at any time in the future. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

DOWNTOWN LONDON 

 

 

 

 

 

Gerald Gallacher, 

Board Chair, LDBA 

 

Attachment:  

 

Downtown London Strategic Plan 
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